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WASHINGTON, May 7 -
President Nixon today called a 
meeting tomorrow morning of 
th National Security Council, 
the Government's principal for-
eign policy body, and sum-
moned Secretary of State. Wil-
liam P. Rogers home from a 
European tour to attend it. 

The deteriorating situation in 
South Vietnam was to be the 
subject of the meeting of the 
council, which is usually conven-
ed to ratify major decisions. 
Gerald L. Warren, a White 
House spokesman, refused to 
say what would be discussed, 
but earlier today Robert J. 
McCloskey, the State Depart-
ment spokesman traveling with 
Secretary Rogers, said that the 
summons was for discussion of 
the situation in Southeast Asia. 

The White House also said 
that Henry A. Kissinger, the 
President's adviser for national 
security, would postpone his 
trip to Tokyo, planned for 

'Thursday. 
A Sense of Urgency 

Underlining the sense of uri 
gency over the worsening mili-
tary situation in Vietnam, Sec-
retary Rogers hurriedly re-
turned from Bonn to Washing-
ton this afternoon after receiv-
ing a personal telephone sum, 
mons -from. President Nixon. 

Mr. Rogers abruptly inter-
rupted an eight-nation tour of 
Western Europe, undertaken 
last week in preparation for 
President Nixon's visit to the 
Soviet Union, scheduled to, be-
gin May 22. But Mr. to, 
said tonight that he hop to 
be able to return to Europe  

within the next few days to 
complete his discussions there. 

President Nixon clearly 
wished to have his chief ad-
visers for national security and 
foreign policy close at hand 
during what was evidently de-
veloping into a crisis over 
Southeast Asia. 

Weekend at Camp David 
He spent a long weekend 

working with Mr. Kissinger and 
resting, at his Camp David re-
treat in the Catoctin Moun-
tains in Maryland, where many 
of the major decisions of the 
Nixon Presidency have been 
made. 

Secrecy surrounded the plans 
the President was to submit to 
the council tomorrow. It was 
authoritatively reported that he 
had given Secretary Rogers no 
indication over the telephone 
this morning of what measures 
he would submit to counter the 
North Vietnamese offensive. 

Mr. Nixon is the chairman of 
the National Security CoutciL 
Its members are Vice President 
Agnew, Secretary Rogers, Sec-
ret* of Defense Melvin R. 
Laird and the director of the 
Office of Emergency Prepared-
ness, George A. Lincoln. Mr. 
Kissinger attends the meetings 
as the head of the council's 
staff. 

Frequently invited to the 
council's crucial meetings are 
such high Administration offi-
cials as the Director of Central 
Intelligence, Richard Helms, 
and members of the Joint 
Chiefs of Staff. 

As far as it is known, tomor• 
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row's meetina
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 will be the coun- cil's first full-fledged session 

since the North Vietnamese 
offensive began March 30. The 
council's meetings are not al-
ways publicly announced. 

Since the start of the offen-
sive, United States policy has 
been formulated at frequent 
meetings — sometimes several 
times a week — of the Wash-
ington Special Action Group, 
which convenes at the White 
House with Mr. Kissinger as chairman. 

But, informed officials said 
today, the decisions Mr. Nixon 
has in mind may be of such 
significance — militarily, polit-
ically and diplomatically—that 
the President may wish to ob-
tain the formal concurrence of his top advisers. 

Although the Administra-
tion's official position is that 
the preparations for the Soviet 
visit are continuing on sche-
dule, informed Western Euro-
pean diplomats in Washing,— ton began to discuss in private 
this weekend whether Mr. 
Nixon's trip might have to 
postponed. 	, • 

These diplomats said that 
major military step by thee. 
United States in Indochi 
might create , an atmosphe 
strongly adverse to a Sovie 
visit in two weeks. 

Stennis Comments 
While American officiak. 

urged caution in every discus-
; sion concerning a change in 
IMr. Nixon's plans to leave for 
'Moscow, it also appeared 
!possible to diplomats that the 
Prisident might suggest a post-
ponement on the ground thit 
it was essential for him 
remain in the capital durirat 
a military crisis. 	o• 

Senator John C. Stenni§-,t 
the Mississippi Democrat MI

, 
 

is Chairman of the Arm 
Services Committee, said otto 
the "Issues and Answerst 
radio and television progranta • •  

of the American Broadcasts 
'Company that the Presid 
on "a matter involving qui 
recall of the Secretary of Sta 
is bound to have something, 
more in mind that just growl 
action" in Vietanam. 

The expectation in Washing--; 
ton today was that Mr. Nixon:., 
was preparing to order drastc. 
new military measures against',  
the North Vietnamese to pre-
vent further defeats of the fi 
South Vietnamese and what 
some officials here fear may be 
a major rout. 

Senior officials considered,  
unlikely a decision by Mr. , 
Nixon to let Saigon take care 
of itself in the face of defeat. 

Informed 	Administration 
sources suggested these pos.: 
sible options by the President6 
though stressing that they weof,?, 
air raids possibly-speculativi:*: 
speculative: 

First, heavy and sustained air 
raids, possibly using B-52 bomb-
ers, against targets in and , 
'around Hanoi and Haiphongt 
'harbor, and conceivably includ-,-, 
ing the system of dikes and,- 
(dams in North Vietnam. 

The Administration made it: , 
'clear last week that it no longer." 
considered itself under political';  
!restraint not to attack the-
Hanoi and Haiphong areas, in 
the light of the collapse of the 
latest round of the Vietnam 
peace talks in Paris. 

The Hanoi' and Haiphong 
areas were raided on April 15. 
and 16, but after Mr. Kissinger 
undertook his secret trip to 
Moscow later that week, tire:-  
United States refrained from 
bombing the areas. Mr. 	*r.  
ger then secretly went to Parfs-‘ 
last Tuesday to confer with Let 
Duc •Tho, a member of the 
Hanoi Politburo, but the talks 
failed. 

A second option would be a 
landing of contingents of 
United States marines on the 
northern coast of South Viet-
nam to relieve enemy pressure 
on Hue, a key city, and at the 
same time to help evacuate 
American noncombat personn0„1 
from the Hue-Danang area. 


